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Clark County Health District's Air Pollution 
Control Division Issues Penalties for the Month of September 

(Las Vegas, Nev. - December 10, 1999) - During the month of November the 

Clark County Health District's (CCHD) Air Pollution Control Division (APCD) 

issued the following penalties for violations of air pollution control regulations. Only 

penalties totaling $2,000 and above are reported. 

Rose Hill Limited Partnership had an appeal upheld for failure to comply 

with the conditions of its dust control permit at the 10 acre residential development 

located at the northeast corner of Alexander A venue and Clayton Street. The 

company was penalized $15,200. 

Southern Nevada Liteweight Company was penalized in the amount of 

$4,000 for allowing fugitive dust emissions to be generated by process screens, 

conveyor discharge and a crusher at their materials mining and processing plant. 

Lucas Nevada Corporation and GMS Concrete were penalized the amount of 

$4,000 for allowing fugitive dust emissions to be generated by construction equipment 
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and vehicles and for failing to attend a Dust Control Class at their residential 

development known as Deer Springs East. 
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Pulte Homes of Nevada was also cited for failure to comply with the 

conditions of its dust control permit and fugitive emissions at the Eagle Creek Heights 

project. The amount of the penalty was $3,000. 

Northern Pipeline and Lucas Nevada Corporation were cited for allowing 

fugitive dust emissions to be generated by construction equipment and vehicles and site 

maintenance conditions at the residential development know as Deer Springs East, 

located on the northwest corner of Deer Springs Way and Pioneer Way. The 

companies received a penalty of $2,500. 

Rhodes Design and Development was penalized $2,000 for allowing 

fugitive dust to become airborne without taking reasonable preventative precautions 

from a sand and gravel facility located at 7881 S. Durango Drive. 

Acme Electic was assessed a penalty in the amount of $2,500 for allowing 

fugitive dust emission to be generated by haul trucks, originating at their 44 acre 

commercial project known as Silverado Ranch Station. 

Canyon Willow Builders, LLC and R.A.M.M. Corporation received a $2,000 

penalty for failure to control fugitive dust emissions at its 17 acre residential 

development located near T ropicana A venue and Jimmy Durante Boulevard. 

The City of Las Vegas and C&W Enterprises, Inc. were cited for failure to 

control fugitive dust on a 62 acre parcel of land located on the northeast corner of 
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Grand Central Parkway and Bonneville A venue. They received a penalty in the 

amount of $2,000. 

Pipes Paving failed to comply with the conditions of its dust control permit 

and failed to control fugitive emissions from a paddle wheel scraper at its 18 acre 

residential construction project called Eagle Creek Heights project locate at Tropicana 

Parkway and Bradley Road. The received a penalty in the amount of $2,000. 
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